

January 2025

Dear Friends,

The holidays are a wonderful time to not only look ahead in anticipation of a new year but to also look back and reflect upon the many blessings of the past year. Truly we can say the Lord has been good to our family. The Lord works through people, and He has used so many of you to be a blessing to our family. As we reflect on 2024, we look back and see the many opportunities we had to be used by the Lord. Whether it was helping a new missionary family with the media resources they would need to begin deputation or helping veteran missionaries update their resources, it was exciting to help. We are also blessed to be able to spread the Gospel literally around the world through our online radio station and our daily radio broadcast, The Macedonia Moment, which airs on numerous stations around the world.

The Lord also opened several new doors for us this past year. We were blessed to be in new churches and be part of their missions conferences or missions Sundays. God is so good. It is always exciting to have a part in challenging a church family regarding world missions.

As we look ahead to the new year, we are looking forward to more opportunities to serve the Lord. On Saturday April 12, we will host our annual Reach the World Youth Conference. God is using this conference in a mighty way. We are excited to see how He will work this year. Last year's conference was almost filled to capacity. I expect it to be that way again this year. If you are within driving distance to our Home Office in Hoschton, GA, I would encourage you to get your young people for the Reach the World Youth Conference. You can scan the QR code in the graphic below for registration information.

Soon we will begin work on the next edition of the *Focus on the Field* magazine. The redesign effort from the last edition has been well received. We are thankful to have a part in that magazine and pray that God uses it to challenge hearts regarding missions.



As we close, we want to again say thank you for your faith-fulness to pray and support our family. We could not do what we do without you. Also, several of you sent special Christmas gifts for our family. You are a great blessing to us. The Lord knew exactly what we needed, and He used you to provide that need. If we can help you in any way, please do not hesitate to reach out. We would love to come by and update you on our ministry this year. Thank you for your partnership in the Gospel.

Serving Him with gladness, Travis, Wendy, Seth, Ethan, & Ashlyn Campbell